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Bancroft TMC 
Newsletter  

 Dear Residents, 

  
We would like to extend our thanks to those of you who 

took the time to attend our recent AGM at the end of     

September. The following Residents were elected to the 

Management Committee of the TMC: 

 Abdul Quddus – Hadleigh House 

 Mohammed Mashud Ahmed – Kenton House 

 Umar Ali – Cephas House 

 Ekua Quartey – Stothard House 

 Akikur Rahman – Barbanel House  

 Kamrun Nehar Shajahan—Stothard Street 

London Borough of Tower Hamlets (LBTH) Development 

Officers attended the AGM and updated us on the          

proposed development in Wickford Street. We also heard 

from the Tower Hamlets Homes ASB Manager and the 

ASB Officer who is responsible for Category 1 cases (drug 

related ASB). Unfortunately, during the summer months we 

have seen an increase in drug related ASB and there has 

been a number of stabbing in and around the Bancroft   

Estate. If you witness any such activity please report this to 

the Police and the ASB team as detailed below so that the 

incident is recorded in order for appropriate services to be 

deployed in the area.  
 

 Police: 020 8721 2849 or  

 Email: BethnalGreen.SNT@met.police.uk 

 THH ASB: 020 7364 5015 or  

 Email: THH.ASB@towerhamlets.gov.uk 

 

 

 

Along with the proposed development in Wickford 

Street, we have been told that Tower Hamlets       

Community Housing now plan to begin work on the 

site by the railway arches in Mantus Road next year.  

The TMC will be pressing for further information on the 

planned landscaping work to our green and the offer 

to contribute financially towards a play area  upgrade. 

We are delighted to see that the introduction of       

gallows gate on either side of the green has seen a  

reduction in both ASB & fly tipping. We look forward to 

the upgrading of the lamp posts which should act as a 

further deterrent against this type of poor behaviour.  

You will have seen we have added bike shelters in 

Hadleigh & Wickford House areas and hope to have 

an extra one installed shortly in Bancroft House.  

Spaces are limited so if you are interested please    

contact the TMC Office. 

Finally, this time of year is traditionally a time when 

fireworks are used and we cannot stress highly 

enough the importance of being mindful of health & 

safety. Should you witness anyone misusing fireworks 

in the communal area of the estate please report this 

both to the Police and the TMC Office.  
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